
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 
 

 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date:  10/10/2022 
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: Resignation of Corey Zahner 
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
I respectfully ask the council to accept this resignation of Corey Zahner from the Princeton Fire 
and Rescue Dept. Corey has some changes in his life and he can no longer devote the 
necessary time to the department. 
 
 
I will be present for more information and questions. Thank you.  
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


